January 30, 2018

Mayor George Flagg's and Board of Alderman Vicksburg City Hall Walnut Street Vicksburg, MS 39180

7 Whl

Mayor Flagg's and Board of Alderman:

As part of the concerned residents of Dana Road Subdivision I am requesting that I be added to the February 5, 2018 Board Meeting. As the city goes forward with the South Loop road the residents should be allowed to formally state their concerns for the record. We have only been afforded informal opportunities to express our concerns. We are against a South Loop Road/Access Road that ties into Dana Road from the proposed sports complex. A South Loop Road/Access Road that ties into Dana Road will negatively impact homeowners who currently reside on Dana Road, Dana Wood, Dana Place, Deerfield, Signal Hill Lane, Cairo Drive and Pleasant Valley. We have all invested heavily into our properties and value the peaceful way of life this community has afforded us. Added people, noise, crime and traffic would become a major concern for everyone, including our neighborhood school, Dana Road Elementary / Vicksburg Intermediate.

to without or

model Level and tracingly

TOWN I WIN OF

- 198 g is

Yours truly,

Michael Winkler 109 Danawood Ln. Vicksburg, MS 39180

601-415-5198

Cc. Mr. Alex Monsour Mr. Michael Mayfield